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Chair Fulgham called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. on Tuesday, April 12, 2005, in Nelson Hall East, Room 102 (Goodwin Forum).

Members Present:  Borgeld, Bruce, Cheyne, Dunk, Eichstedt, Farley, Fulgham, Knox, Kornreich, Larson, Meiggs, Mortazavi, Moyer, Mullery, O’Rourke-Andrews, Nordstrom, Paynton, Platin, Richmond, Roberts, Schwab, Schwetman, Shellhase, Thobaben, Varkey, Vellanoweth, Wieand, Williams-Gray, Yarnall, Zeck.
Members Absent:  Butler, Coffey, Dixon, Green, Sanford, Vrem.
Proxies:  Cheyne for MacConnie.
Guests:  Ron Fritzsche.

1.
Adoption of the Agenda
M/S/U (Meiggs/Vellanoweth) to adopt the agenda as presented.

2.
Approval of Minutes from the Meeting of March 29, 2005
M/S/P (Paynton/Vellanoweth) to approve the minutes of the March 29, 2005 meeting as written, with 1 Abstention.

3. 
Reports, Announcements, and Communications of the Chair
Trustee Chandler, one of the newer Trustees who is an agriculturalist, will be on campus this Friday to visit.  Tours have been arranged for her to see some of the local industry and meetings planned with different faculty constituencies.
Q:  Are there meetings set up with faculty or the Senate Executive Committee?  A:  Trustee Chandler asked to see some of the agricultural businesses in the area and to meet with various academic units on campus.  A lunch with faculty and students has been arranged.  

It was noted that traditionally when trustees visit campus, the Senate Executive Committee, the General Faculty President, and other campus leaders have a chance to meet with the trustee and share items of concern.   

The President indicated his willingness to have the schedule rearranged to set up a meeting with the Senate Executive Committee.  Chair Fulgham will be notified as to the time and place.
The 2004-2005 Outstanding Professor Award lecture and dinner, honoring Tim Mulligan, Fisheries Biology, is Monday, May 2.  

Three documents on the Strategic Enrollment Effort were forwarded to Senators via email:  1) Student Satisfaction Inventory, 2) Focus Group Summary, and 3) Admissions Publications and Communications Review.  [The first two documents are also available on the SEE web site under “Key Findings”.]
A focus group report titled “Approaching the Tenure Decision:  New CSU Tenure-Track Faculty Share Perceptions and Experiences,” from the Chancellor’s Office, was forwarded to Senators.

Chair Fulgham reported on the recent Senate Chairs meeting in Long Beach.  Discussion items included:  campus budget committees, general education reform, multiple fee levels or per unit fee levels for students, retention, recruitment, and advising.  The meeting included a presentation by Bill Wilson and David Wright on credentialing processes.  Other topics addressed included student civility on campus, student behavior, and societal values as reflected in students and their interest in higher education.  Notes from the meeting will be forwarded to Senators when they are finalized.
Proxies were announced.
4.  
Reports of Standing Committees, Statewide Senators, and Ex-officio 
members
Educational Policies Committee (Chair Kornreich):  The distance learning document is under review and the Committee hopes to have a resolution at the next Senate meeting.

Student Affairs Committee (Chair Knox):  The Committee is working on a number of issues; but is focusing primarily on the course evaluation forms, and hopes to have a resolution for the next Senate meeting
Faculty Affairs Committee (Chair Cheyne):  The resolution regarding mentoring from the last Senate meeting was revised and is on today’s agenda.  The Committee also has a new resolution endorsing the Associated Students’ resolution in support of affordable textbooks.  A draft resolution on proposed changes to language in Appendix J regarding early tenure and promotion will be forwarded for the next Senate Executive Committee meeting.  The Committee is also working on issues forwarded from Ron Fritzsche related to the PDP (Professional Development Plan).  A resolution will be forwarded to the Senate Executive Committee regarding the PDP.  It was suggested that Ron Fritzsche be invited to the next Senate Executive Committee meeting for the discussion.
Senate Finance Committee (Chair Mortazavi):  The University Budget Committee (UBC) has heard budget presentations from divisions and all-university.  The UBC is developing a methodology for allocating funds.  UBC meetings are open to everyone and all are welcome to attend.
General Faculty (President Wieand):  A memo with results of the General Faculty election was distributed in the campus mail today.  The General Faculty officers and Senate Executive Committee members have been discussing Senate elections and a proposal will be presented at the next Senate meeting.

California Faculty Association (Chapter President Meiggs):  CFA is co-hosting an educational/town hall meeting on April 27 at 5:30 p.m., in the Woodley Island Marina conference room.  Implications of the withdrawal of signature gatherers on retirement reform will be a primary topic of discussion.  There is a threat that the proposals for retirement reform will be brought back and be stronger than before.   

Q:  Were there any signature gatherers on campus?  A:  There were unconfirmed reports of them being on campus.  

University Curriculum Committee (Chair Eichstedt):  Discussion on GE reform is continuing and there will be a steering committee meeting on Friday from 3-5 p.m. to discuss different features.  At the last meeting there was almost universal consensus for supporting the development of some kind of first year program to both help orient students and ensure they have their basic subjects.  On Friday, May 6, there will be an all-university meeting to talk about different options for GE reform.  GE program review is also underway and the Area B program review is currently on the web.  Area D has already been reviewed.  Both program reviews will be discussed at the next UCC meeting.

When considering an all-university course, there are professional programs with students who need to complete certain pre-requisites in their first year, and so may need special consideration.  One of the options being discussed would take into account such special issues for students in the sciences as well as professional programs.  All needs will be carefully considered in the implementation process.
Statewide Senate (Senator Thobaben):  The Applied Docs is being heard tomorrow and SB5 (Student Bill of Rights) is being heard the following Wednesday.  Both are out of the Senate Education Committee.  Statewide Senate Academic Affairs is looking at a process for replacing CAN, involving CSU faculty.
Staff Council (Bruce):  The Council is beginning to look at how other CSU campus staff councils function.  The newsletter, “Staff Dispatch” has been completed and will be distributed shortly.  It is also online at the Staff Council web site.

Associated Students (Zeck):  The resolution on the HSU energy independence fund was passed.  The A.S. budget and the IRA budgets were also passed.  Elections are next week and faculty were asked to remind students.  Almost all positions are contested.   One council seat is still open (COPS) and faculty were asked to encourage students to run.  There will be two fees on the ballot (A.S. and Health Center fees).  If anyone has questions about the fees, contact the A.S. office.  Informational forums on the fees are scheduled.  The Associated Students are pleased to see the Senate’s resolution in support of affordable textbooks on today’s agenda.
California State Student Association (CSSA) (Platin):  Trustees are to be confirmed this week in Sacramento and there will be several campus A.S. president’s available to testify if asked.  Student trustee interviews will be held this Friday at San Jose State.  A finalist will be chosen and the name will be forwarded to the Governor for appointment.  Next week CSSA is sponsoring a statewide day of action with the UC student associations, California community colleges, and a number of campus-based student groups.  The day of action coincides with the Assembly hearing on financial aid and student fees.  There will be meetings with legislators and other leadership.  What is being asked for will be similar to CFA’s request:  removal of the student fee increase; return of the financial aid set aside from 25% to 33%; outreach to be funded at the 2002-2003 levels, i.e., before it took a 50% cut; and an enrollment growth rate of 3.5%.  There has been positive reception to all items except for the removal of the student fee increase.  It will continue to remain on CSSA’s policy agenda, even though it seems inevitable that it will happen.  It is a struggle to keep the budget advocacy going strong through the May revise and into June, due to it being the end of semester and graduation for some of the students involved.  Associated Students Representative Platin was congratulated on his upcoming graduation.
Academic Affairs (Ron Fritzsche):  There have been 27 tenure track probationary searches this academic year.  Nine of the 27 positions have been filled to date.  HSU has typically had one of the best success rates of the CSU campuses in filling faculty positions.  But it was noted that there have been three failed searches this year, i.e., they didn’t result in a hire.  Q:  If the search fails, will the administration let the search be re-opened the next year.  A:  The question would be better answered by the Provost; but the search would probably require reapplication before beginning again. 

University Advancement (Vice President Nordstrom): The affinity card bill is no longer in the Senate Education Committee and the CSU and UC are working together on the reform needed to enable the use of affinity cards on campuses.  The dinner for the Distinguished Alumni Awards recipients will be this Thursday.  Three alumni will be honored:  Judy Hodgson (CAHSS), Muriel Dinsmore (COPS), and Po Chung (CNRS).   
President’s Office (President Richmond):  On a recent trip to Washington, D.C. the President attended the Hispanic Association of Colleges and Universities meeting.  The demographics of California indicate that HSU would be wise to pay more attention to attracting more Latino and Spanish students.  The President met with staff in Senator Feinstein’s office to discuss funding for the Schatz Energy Research Center which is involved in a joint education program with UC Berkeley.  Three CSU programs were discussed with staff in Senator Boxer’s office.  They are programs that have the potential for bringing substantial resources to the campus.  Work continues on getting more federal funding for the Agricultural Research Initiative (ARI), a CSU program involving four other campuses.  Additional support for the CSU program in biotechnology is also being requested.  The President met with Congressman Thompson and discussed an issue involving the collaborative research and education office of USGS which exists at HSU and involves a number of CNRS faculty.  The office would like to expand its efforts and needs additional funding.  There aren’t many opportunities for earmarked funding at the Federal level this year, but an effort still needs to be made to obtain them.
The President has been involved in lobbying in Sacramento, speaking with Assemblywoman Berg and Senator Chesbro, on budget issues and asking for their support for the agreement between the CSU and the Governor.   Berg and Chesbro expressed support for the applied docs bill and the alumni bill to allow use of affinity cards.  More support is being asked for the whistleblower law as well. The SEE website has three reports from Noel-Levitz under “Key Findings”.  Everyone was encouraged to look at the information.  Work continues on the development of a voluntary fee for the HSU energy independence fund. Results of the early assessment program were reviewed at a meeting of HSU faculty members, high school principals, and school superintendents from Humboldt County.  The exam is taken by eleventh grade students and assesses whether or not they have the tools necessary to be successful in the CSU in English and Mathematics.  

Chair Fulgham announced that the addition of the Vice President for University Advancement to the Academic Senate was approved in the recent General Faculty election.
In today’s Senate packet, there is an announcement about the upcoming Senate elections.  
Information was requested regarding two items on the Senate Executive Committee agenda for April 5, 2005:  the Family Friendly Task Group report and the IAAC.  The IAAC agenda item was not addressed and will be on the next Senate Executive Committee agenda.  Review of the Family Friendly Task Group report was transferred from the Faculty Affairs Committee to the Senate Executive Committee and will be discussed at the next meeting.  Both items will be brought to the Senate on April 26.

The agenda item on UFPC membership and the Faculty Development Coordinator position, was discussed and will be taken up again at the next Executive Committee meeting.  The issue to be addressed concerns possible conflict of interest.  
5.
Resolution on Proposed Change to Appendix J of the HSU Faculty 
Handbook (#12-04/05-EX)
M/S (Cheyne/Zeck) to place the resolution on the floor.

Resolution on Proposed Change to Appendix J of the HSU Faculty Handbook

#12-04/05-EX – April 12, 2005

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends the following addition to Appendix J of the Humboldt State University Faculty Handbook under IV. RETENTION, TENURE AND PROMOTION (RTP):

B.
Academic departments and units, in collaboration with other university personnel and committees involved in the RTP process, have the responsibility to ensure that probationary faculty receive mentoring.  Suggestions for effective protocols and strategies can be found in Best Practices for Mentoring Probationary Faculty, which can be accessed on the Faculty Personnel Services website at http://www.humboldt.edu/~facpers.

and further recommends that subsequent sections under IV. be re-lettered to reflect this addition; and be it further
RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that this proposed change to Appendix J be put to a vote of the General Faculty during the spring 2005 semester; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that if approved by the General Faculty this proposed change to Appendix J become effective in the 2005-2006 academic year.

RATIONALE:  In May 2004, a vote of the General Faculty changed the timelines and process for tenure track faculty, including the creation of a Professional Development Plan (PDP).  The HSU academic community recognizes its responsibility to provide supportive and proactive mentoring for probationary faculty in order to facilitate their journey toward tenure and promotion through the development of the PDP and Working Personnel Action File (WPAF).  Although a number of successful mentoring practices already are in use throughout the university, they are inconsistently applied, and there is no formal document that offers a specific mentoring protocol or effective strategies that might be employed.  The proposed addition to Appendix J both urges serious attention to the mentoring process and provides strategies to assist in devising and implementing mentoring plans.

Senator Cheyne spoke to the resolution.  Two changes were made to the resolution since it was presented at the last Senate meeting.  The first change was made to the resolution itself, under the first resolved clause, in section B.  The first sentence was significantly changed, based on feedback from the Senate meeting.  The second change was made to the mentoring document itself, p. 4, (Addendum), third bullet, to include additional language on syllabi for co-requisites and/or pre-requisites.
M/S (Cheyne/Zeck) to amend the resolution as follows:
B.
Academic departments and units, in collaboration with other university personnel and committees involved in the RTP process, have the responsibility to ensure that all probationary faculty are offered the opportunity and encouraged to participate in a mentoring process.   Suggestions for effective protocols and strategies can be found in Best Practices for Mentoring Probationary Faculty, which can be accessed on the Faculty Personnel Services website at http://www.humboldt.edu/~facpers.

It was brought to attention that the language of the resolution more or less says that you will be mentored whether you want it or not.  There is a possibility that there may be new probationary faculty members who do not want to be mentored or to engage in that process.  Does the Senate consider this to be a concern and should the language be changed, giving the individual probationary faculty member a choice of engaging in the mentoring process or not?
Discussion:

· It was strongly recommended that Senators vote against the amendment.  The way it is worded puts the burden of mentoring on the probationary faculty member and that is very intimidating.  It is the responsibility of the department and the department chair to ensure that an opportunity is afforded that person.  Defeat the amendment and keep the current language in the resolution.
· The language of the amendment puts the responsibility of providing mentoring on the department.  The probationary faculty member has a right of refusal, but the department or units must still provide the opportunity, so it is unclear why there is objection to the language of the amendment. 
· It was asked and confirmed that mentors will be assigned to all new probationary faculty members, beginning Fall 2005.
· If a department is negligent in offering the opportunity for mentoring, what happens?  Either way, according to the language of the resolution as written or to the amended version, the department is responsible for making sure there are mentoring opportunities.  There are no consequences built into the document, if a department fails to do so.  This is not addressed in the resolution or in the mentoring document.  

· Is there concern that a probationary faculty member could say, at the end of the RTP process, that he/she didn’t succeed because he/she wasn’t given mentoring?
· Is the proposed language commensurate with what is included on the PDP (Professional Development Plan) template?  There have been concerns expressed with the PDP template at various meetings in colleges and departments.
· Appendix J specifies that the probationary faculty member, in consultation with the department chair, will prepare a PDP.  It does not mention a mentor at all.  The current PDP template does not include mention of mentoring either.
· The idea of mentoring is to add another level of assistance and consultation, beyond what is specified in Appendix J, which specifies that the individual will consult with the department chair.  Mentoring does not go hand in hand with the PDP.  Mentoring supports the process of RTP; this includes the PDP, WPAF, etc. and extends all the way through the process.

· Two reasons for supporting the amendment were given: 1) there is already in place a requirement that the probationary faculty member sit with a department chair and receive guidance for the development of the PDP, 2) there are circumstances when a probationary faculty member may be hired at an advanced rank, and the individual may not feel they need an additional level of mentoring.
· Further opposition to the amendment was expressed; it doesn’t change the status quo.  Every new faculty will be assigned a mentor and provided an opportunity for mentoring.  By that action alone, departments will have fulfilled their obligation.  Probationary faculty members with advanced rank still need help with the RTP process, which constitutes mentoring.  There may be differing levels of mentoring, according to the individual’s needs.  The original wording of the resolution doesn’t specify how much or what kind of mentoring.

· There are many benefits to mentoring beyond the RTP process.  Mentoring could include orientation to campus culture, and other collegial matters.  Concern was expressed that the mentor should not be someone involved in the candidate’s RTP process.

· The amendment does not preclude the probationary faculty member from receiving mentoring; as has been stated, a mentor will be assigned.  The directive nature of the language, i.e., “we will ensure that you receive mentoring” poses some difficulty.  
· Chair Fulgham ended the discussion and called for a vote on the amendment.  A hand vote was taken and MOTION FAILED with 9 YES votes, 11 NO votes, and 5 ABSTENTIONS.

There was no further discussion on the resolution.  Voting occurred and the resolution passed with 3 ABSTENTIONS.
M/S/U (Cheyne/Larson) to make this an emergency item for immediate transmittal to the President.

6. 
Resolution Endorsing HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of 
Affordable Textbooks (#13-04/05-FA)
M/S (Cheyne/Zeck) to place the resolution on the floor.

Resolution Endorsing HSU Associated Students’ 

Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks

#13-04/05-FA – April 12, 2005

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University endorse the first three resolved clauses of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005, and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge HSU faculty to consider, when selecting textbooks and other course-related materials, those issues addressed in the first two resolved clauses of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005, including the publishers’ practice of bundling and otherwise increasing pricing with the frequent release of new editions; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge HSU faculty to select, whenever possible and without compromising quality, the most economical textbooks, course materials and modes of disseminating course content; and be it further
RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge the university to address the request for as many opportunities as possible for students to purchase used books contained in the third resolved clause of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That copies of this resolution and its attachment be forwarded to the Association of American Publishers, President Rollin Richmond, Provost Richard Vrem, all HSU College Deans, Dean of the Library Sharmon Kenyon, all HSU faculty, HSU Associated Students, the HSU University Center, the HSU Bookstore, the California Faculty Association, the California State Student Association, and the California Student Public Interest Research Group.

RATIONALE:  The Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted by HSU Associated Students on March 7, 2005, contains convincing evidence of inflated costs for textbooks and related course materials.  By endorsing this resolution, we acknowledge our obligation to make higher education accessible to as many qualified students as possible, and recognize that the cost of textbooks and other course materials can represent a significant financial burden for our students.   

Discussion:

· A friendly amendment was proposed to the 4th resolved, changing “purchase used books contained in the third resolved clause of the attached” to “purchase used books as is noted in the third resolved clause of the attached”.  The amendment was accepted as friendly, so the clause now reads:

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge the university to address the request for as many opportunities as possible for students to purchase used books as is noted  in the third resolved clause of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005; and be it further

· It was noted that the 1st resolved clause, which endorses the first three resolved clauses of the student resolution, should include the language from the student resolution.  This was accepted as a friendly amendment, so the clause now reads:

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University endorse the first three resolved clauses of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005:

Resolved,  by the members of The Associated Students call upon college textbook publishers to adopt the following practices:

 

· To keep the cost of producing textbooks as low as possible without sacrificing educational content;

· To give faculty and students the option of buying textbooks separately;

· To keep textbook editions on the market as long as possible without sacrificing the educational content;

· To give preference to paper or on-line supplements to current editions over producing entirely new editions;
· To disclose to faculty members all of the different products they sell – including both       bundled and unbundled options, list how much each of those products cost, the length of time they intend to produce the current edition,, and how the newest edition is different from the previous edition; and be it further

 

Resolved,  that The Associated Students call upon faculty to give preference to the least cost textbook option when the educational content is equal and to press publishers to adopt the above practices, and be it further

 

Resolved,  that The Associated Students call upon the University to encourage as many 

opportunities for students to purchase used books as possible, including the Associated
Students Book Exchange and the Humboldt State University Bookstore, …
; and be it further
· Concern about the last resolve was expressed.  Since none of the individuals listed purchase books, copies of the resolution should be distributed by email to the faculty only.  All others on the distribution list should be removed.
· The reason for including the distribution list as presented is that the list relates to the distribution list contained in the student resolution distribution.  The faculty resolution does not endorse all of the resolves in the student resolution, i.e., the resolve clause regarding the University Library is not included in the faculty resolution; therefore the Dean of the University Library should be included in our distribution.

M/S (Thobaben/Roberts) to strike the 5th resolved clause, which reads:

RESOLVED:  That copies of this resolution and its attachment be forwarded to the Association of American Publishers, President Rollin Richmond, Provost Richard Vrem, all HSU College Deans, Dean of the Library Sharmon Kenyon, all HSU faculty, HSU Associated Students, the HSU University Center, the HSU Bookstore, the California Faculty Association, the California State Student Association, and the California Student Public Interest Research Group

Discussion on the proposed amendment:

· There are few things the faculty have control over and one of those is the curriculum.  Part of the curriculum is developing syllabi and selecting textbooks.  If there is anyone who should receive this resolution, it is the faculty.

· It was noted that all HSU faculty are named in the distribution list.  It was then suggested that the other individuals/entities should not be included.

· A compromise was suggested to reverse the order to:  all HSU faculty, HSU A.S., CSSA, CSPIRG, etc.

· One of the reasons for including these individuals and groups in the resolution is that it is important for them to know that the faculty supported the students and their resolution.  The list is a reiteration of the students’ list, with the addition of “all HSU faculty”.

Voting on the motion to strike the 5th resolved clause occurred.  Motion FAILED with 1 ABSTENTION.

Discussion on the resolution continued:

· Q:  What does it mean “to give faculty and students the option of buying textbooks separately” (from AS resolution, 1st resolved clause)?  A:  Sometimes publishers provide the option of buying a textbook alone or as part of a bundle which includes supplemental materials.  The bundle costs more, and may include materials that are not needed.   

· Chair Fulgham was reminded that anything being sent off campus from the Senate requires a cover letter from the Senate Chair.

· Faculty have the option of purchasing textbooks separately or in a bundle.  It is not clear from the language of the student resolution that this option exists.  While the students’ resolution cannot be edited, this could be clarified in the Senate’s resolution.
· A friendly amendment was proposed to the 1st resolved clause, to say that the Senate “endorse the spirit of the first three resolved clauses….”. 
· It was noted that the end of the 2nd resolved clause addresses the issue of bundling, so it may not be necessary to further clarify.  Further clarification is offered in the whereas clauses in the student resolution, which will be attached to the Senate’s resolution.

· Support the resolution; it is largely a symbolic act and should be approved as is.
· If a faculty member asks for prices from the Bookstore, they can find out the difference in cost between purchasing a textbook separately or in a bundle. There are examples where publishers don’t offer a choice; the textbook must be purchased as a bundle.  

The Question was called.  There was no objection to ending the debate.
Voting occurred on the resolution as amended, and the Motion PASSED with 1 ABSTENTION.

The amended resolution reads:

Resolution Endorsing HSU Associated Students’ 

Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks

#13-04/05-FA – April 12, 2005

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University endorse the first three resolved clauses of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005:

Resolved,  by the members of The Associated Students call upon college textbook publishers to adopt the following practices:

 

· To keep the cost of producing textbooks as low as possible without sacrificing educational content;

· To give faculty and students the option of buying textbooks separately;

· To keep textbook editions on the market as long as possible without sacrificing the educational content;

· To give preference to paper or on-line supplements to current editions over producing entirely new editions;
· To disclose to faculty members all of the different products they sell – including both       bundled and unbundled options, list how much each of those products cost, the length of time they intend to produce the current edition,, and how the newest edition is different from the previous edition; and be it further

 

Resolved,  that The Associated Students call upon faculty to give preference to the least cost textbook option when the educational content is equal and to press publishers to adopt the above practices, and be it further

 

Resolved,  that The Associated Students call upon the University to encourage as many 

opportunities for students to purchase used books as possible, including the Associated

Students Book Exchange and the Humboldt State University Bookstore, …

; and be it further
RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge HSU faculty to consider, when selecting textbooks and other course-related materials, those issues addressed in the first two resolved clauses of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005, including the publishers’ practice of bundling and otherwise increasing pricing with the frequent release of new editions; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge HSU faculty to select, whenever possible and without compromising quality, the most economical textbooks, course materials and modes of disseminating course content; and be it further
RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University urge the university to address the request for as many opportunities as possible for students to purchase used books as is noted  in the third resolved clause of the attached HSU Associated Students’ Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted on March 7, 2005; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That copies of this resolution and its attachment be forwarded to the Association of American Publishers, President Rollin Richmond, Provost Richard Vrem, all HSU College Deans, Dean of the Library Sharmon Kenyon, all HSU faculty, HSU Associated Students, the HSU University Center, the HSU Bookstore, the California Faculty Association, the California State Student Association, and the California Student Public Interest Research Group.

RATIONALE:  The Resolution in Support of Affordable Textbooks, adopted by HSU Associated Students on March 7, 2005, contains convincing evidence of inflated costs for textbooks and related course materials.  By endorsing this resolution, we acknowledge our obligation to make higher education accessible to as many qualified students as possible, and recognize that the cost of textbooks and other course materials can represent a significant financial burden for our students.   

7.
Resolution on Eligibility for UFPC Membership (#14-04/05-EX)

No resolution was presented; it will be forthcoming in two weeks.

M/S (Mieggs/Varkey) to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 5:25 p.m.






